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It is the position of the San Francisco Youth Commission that the San Francisco Unified School District (SFUSD) should continue its practice of not providing food containing irradiated foods until more conclusive studies are made. We recommend revisiting this issue in one year, and that this ban continues until there is overwhelming evidence proving that irradiation is a fully safe and beneficial process.

Some of the reasons that have lead us to urge this temporary ban follow:

1. Research has found that irradiation may destroy up to 95% of the vitamins in food.

2. Though it destroys food-borne pathogens, it does nothing to remove the carriers of these pathogens - the fecal matter, urine, pus and vomit that contaminate meat in many meatpacking facilities.

3. The FDA has done no long-term studies on the health effects of eating irradiated food.

4. Irradiation disrupts the chemical composition of everything in its path – not just harmful bacteria – and creates chemicals called “unique radiolytic products” some of which do not occur naturally in food.

5. Irradiation facilities that use nuclear material create a nuclear waste stream and put the public and workers in danger.

While some of the above reasons are still inconclusive, they are enough for us to believe the SFUSD should continue to not provide irradiated food products until further research is conduced. In addition, we feel that allowing irradiated foods at this time would be contradictory to the progressive stance that the SFUSD has taken to improve the quality of all of the foods it provides to its students.
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